
We are pleased that the publication of the Guidelines (1) has been well received. However, 
based on a number of comments that we have received, we would like to make two minor 
modifications to the text of the Guidelines; these do not affect the principal 
recommendations: 
 
In the discussion on outpatient biopsy we stated that ‘Patients with a strong suspicion of 
malignancy should not be biopsied as a day case because such patients may have a higher 
risk of haemorrhage than patients without cancer’. Based on unpublished data from a 
number of units, we suggest that this should be modified to ‘When considering biopsy of a 
patient with a strong suspicion of malignancy, the health care practitioner should be aware 
there may be a greater risk of haemorrhage and a longer period of post-biopsy monitoring 
should therefore be considered’. 
 
In section 1.7 of the supplementary material we stated that  ‘A liver biopsy may be indicated 
in those with PBC where the response to treatment is poor and other treatable causes may 
be present and should be done if second line treatment with Obeticholic acid is considered.’ 
Based on current evidence, we suggest removing the phrase ‘and should be done if second 
line treatment with Obeticholic acid is considered’. 
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